
Crime Prevention Committee Minutes 
February 20, 2006 

 
 
Please note:  Minutes are unofficial until approved by the Crime Prevention Committee at the next 
regularly scheduled meeting. 
 
 
Present: Officer Dan Hanlon, Roger Wilde, Donna Froschmayer, Debra Weber, Alderman John 
Hopkins, Jason Shields and Michelle Della. 
 
Excused: Kathleen Hoffmann, Mike Fredericks, Dawn Sievert and Ralph Heun. 
 
Absent:  Bill Sullivan. 
 
Minutes 
Motion by Commissioner Donna Froschmayer to approve the minutes of Monday, January 16, 2006 
meeting.  Seconded by Commissioner John Hopkins and carried unanimously. 
 
Neighborhood Watch 
Officer Hanlon has been contacted by two groups, with regards to organizing a Neighborhood Watch 
Group in their respective neighborhoods.  One group is located on Old Oak and the other is on 
Prospect.   
 
We currently have approximately 41 Neighborhood Watch Groups. 
 
Neighborhood Watch Signs 
No new requests. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
This year’s budget is $9,000.  Some items like chip clips and Polaroid film will need to be purchased 
soon.   
 
WE Energies has made a verbal commitment to sponsor Safety Saturday again this year, however no 
firm dollar amount has been received to date. 
 
Old Business 
The flashlights that were approved at the January, 2006 meeting have been ordered and arrived. 
 
The Safety Saturday spreadsheet was updated with any changes.  Officer Hanlon will be sending out 
via e-mail an updated list, containing all the changes made at this meeting.  Additionally, he will be 
forwarding a Safety Saturday flyer to present to local businesses when making your contacts.   
 
New Business 
There was a motion to elect Commissioner Debra Weber to the position of Committee Chairperson, 
which was voted on and carried unanimously.  Commissioner Donna Froschmayer will be taking the 
position of Committee Secretary. 
 
Officer Hanlon will be ordering two plaques of recognition.  One will be presented to Marilyn McGill 
for her years of service on the committee and another will be presented to WE Energies for their 
continued support of Safety Saturday. 
 



Motion by Commissioner Wilde to adjourn at 7:15PM.  Seconded by Commissioner Hopkins and 
carried unanimously. 
 
The next meeting will be Monday, March 20, 2006 at 6:30PM at the New Berlin Public Safety 
Building.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Deb Weber 
Secretary 


